 SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
Mayor and Deputy Mayor of Sandy Town Council


Chairman and Vice-Chairman of Finance and General Purposes Committee


All Members of Finance and General Purposes Committee

There will be a Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee to be held on Monday 1st September 2008 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.












S M Foster
26th August 2008







        Town Clerk
AGENDA

1. Apologies

2. To receive statutory declarations of interests from Members




(a) Prejudicial interests.

(b)    Personal interests.
3.  Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council
    



(Any plans received for comment by Sandy Town Council will be on display in the Committee Room from 7.15 p.m. onwards and members are requested to view these prior to this item).

(See list attached)

4.  Minutes







 
To sign the Minutes of the Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on Monday 14th July 2008 and as approved/amended and adopted by Full Council Meeting held on Monday 4th August 2008. 
5. Position of outstanding authorised contracted works
See list attached.  (Copy attached)

6. Rent for Cricket Pavilion 2008 season

To receive and consider Clerk’s report.  (Copy attached)

7. Sunderland Road Pavilion/Secure Storage Project

To receive and consider Clerk’s report.  (Copy attached)

8. Youth Forum

To receive and consider Clerk’s report.  (Copy attached)

9. Press release.

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM MID BEDS DISTRICT COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	MID BEDS NOTIFIED
	MID BEDS DECISION

	8/8/08

96/08


	08/01455/TPO

Mr D Sutton

The Firs

33 Bedford Road

Sandy

SG19 1EP
	TPO: Remove deadwood from Pine Tree. Reduce Crown height to that of adjacent guttering, remove ivy and thin Lime tree by 25% at 25 - 28 Mayfield Court, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 25 & 28 Mayfield Court, Sandy notified.
	
	F&GP

1/9/08


	

	11/8/08

97/08


	08/01462/FULL

Mr J Shuba

c/o DLP Planning

4 Abbey Court

Fraser Road

Priory Business Park

Bedford

MK44 3WH
	Full application for Two storey extension and change of use from existing B8 warehouse to include B1 offices and D1 training facilities with ancillary storage at The Grange,Beeston Green, Beeston, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 3 Grange Gardens, Beeston Green, Beeston notified.
	
	F&GP

1/9/08

2/9/08
	

	11/8/08

98/08


	08/01463/LB

Mr J Shuba

c/o DLP Planning

4 Abbey Court

Fraser Road

Priory Business Park

Bedford

Mk44 3WH


	LB: Two storey extension and change of use from existing B8 warehouse to include B1 offices and D1 training facility with ancillary storage at The Grange, Beeston Green, Beeston, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 3 Grange Gardens, Beeston Green, Beeston notified
	
	F&GP

1/9/08


	


SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM MID BEDS DISTRICT COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	MID BEDS NOTIFIED
	MID BEDS DECISION

	15/8/08

99/08


	08/01490/FULL

Mr & Mrs Kent

21 Windsor Way

Sandy

SG19 1JL
	Full application for single storey side extension and front porch at 21 Windsor Way, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 19,23 Windsor Way & 22 Leeds Smith Drive notified.

	
	F&GP

1/9/08


	

	21/8/08

100/08


	08/01515/FULL

Mr S Norton

Copart

Acrey Fields

Woborn Road

Wooton

MK43 9EJ
	Full application for demolition of existing office buildings, portakabins and workshops.  Erection of replacement office building and associated car parking area at Sandy Lakes, London Road Industrial Estate, Georgetown Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours Frontier Agricuture Ltd, Georgetown, A1 Trunk Road, Sandy notified.
	
	F&GP

1/9/08


	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	


SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 01.09.08
5. Position of outstanding authorised contracted works
Revenue Expenditure (Special Items)
Council Offices

Set up costs for Youth Council



 £1500.00 

Small part of budget spent on printing and refreshments.
               

Sunderland Road Recreation Ground

2 x seats for play area





 £840.00
Owing to the pressure of work these have not yet been installed. They will be installed as soon as possible.

Clerk’s report
6. Rent for Cricket Pavilion 2008 season

A request has been received from Sandy Cricket Club that Town Council waive its charges for the hire of the cricket pavilion for the 2008 season.  Because of the delays in the construction of the new pavilion the Club has not had facilities for changing and has had only rudimentary provision for making and serving teas. They have also had to cope with ongoing disruption as work has taken place in and around the old Banks Pavilion. The charge for the hire of the pavilion would be £220 for the season.

(Members are requested to decide if they would like to waive or vary the charge made to the Cricket Club for the use of the pavilion for season 2008.)
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 01.09.08

Clerk’s report
7. Sunderland Road Pavilion/Secure Storage Project
Members will be pleased to hear that the new Pavilion is planned for handover on Friday 29th August, subject to the connection of the water supply by Anglian Water.
Electricity and gas services are connected and the fire alarms and emergency lighting tested and certified.  The interior of the building is complete apart from a number of snagging items to be rectified. The exterior sliding shutters are not yet installed but will be in place before the building is handed over.

Outside, the lighting columns and CCTV need to be finished and the car park is to be cleaned and marked.  Potholes in the access road are to be filled. The fencing to the Bowls Green ramp is being completed. The old cricket score box is to be demolished and removed from the ground.The SSLA store construction is likely to be complete by 29th August, although the roller door is not expected until the following week.

(Information only)
8. Youth Forum
The second meeting of the Youth Forum was held on Thursday 7th August at 6.30pm.  Two young people were present at the first meeting, at the second there were three different individuals.
Notwithstanding the numbers the meeting was productive.  Each young person undertook to bring at least one other person to the next meeting.  A number of possible initiatives were discussed and ways in which to accomplish these ideas.

The next meeting will be held on Thursday 4th September at 6.30 pm – all members are welcome to attend.

(Information only)
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